
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 

(PRESTON CITY AREA) 
(REVOCATION AND PROHIBITION OF STOPPING ON 

SCHOOL ENTRANCE MARKINGS) ORDER 2011 
 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on 22nd July 2011 Lancashire County 
Council made the above Traffic Regulation Order under Sections 1, 2, 4, 45-
53 of and Parts 111 and 1V of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation 
Act 1984, the effect of which will be to:  
 
Revoke wholly those Traffic Regulation Orders made within the Preston City 
Area to date by the County Council or the City Council acting as their agents 
pursuant to Section 101 of the Local Government Act 1972 relating to 
School Entrance Markings within the Preston City Area. 
 
Introduce no stopping or waiting between 08.00 and 18.00 hours on each 
day, Monday to Friday inclusive, in the School Entrance Markings within the 
Preston City Area as referred to in the lengths of road specified in the 
Schedule to this Order. Details of which are available at the locations and 
website below. 
 
A copy of the draft Order and all other supporting documents relating to the 
making of this Order may be inspected during normal office hours at the 
offices of the Chief Executive, Preston City Council, Town Hall, Lancaster 
Road, Preston, PR1 2RL, 
 
This Order will come into force on the 3rd August 2011, and any person 
wishing to question the validity of the Order may within 6 weeks of the date of 
making apply to the High Court for that purpose.  A copy of the Order and 
associated documents may be inspected during normal office hours at the 
offices of Chief Executive, Preston City Council, Town Hall, Lancaster Road, 
Preston, PR1 2RL, and at the offices of The County Secretary & Solicitor, 
Lancashire County Council, P O Box 78, County Hall, Preston PR1 8XJ 
(quoting reference : LSG4/5.39910/TRO/6/RH) until the 5th September 2011.  
 
Further, a copy of the said documents may also be inspected by visiting the 
County Council website at: www.lancashire.gov.uk where you can click on “S” 
and select 'School Entrance Markings,' then follow the link. 
 
Ian Fisher, County Secretary & Solicitor 
29th July 2011 
 
 


